
 

 
  

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
Cindy Graunke 

This will be my last article as President of Chapter 
2265. Deborah Fisk has graciously agreed to run as 
President of the Chapter. Until an actual vote can 
occur, I will appoint her as interim President. 

As many of you know our current Treasurer is Ed 
Heflin. Although different last names, Deborah Fisk is 
married to Ed. Usually, both the President and 
Treasurer are co-signers of our financial accounts. To 
avoid any conflict of interest, we are waiving the 
requirement that Deborah be a co-signor. Instead, this 
role will revert to the Immediate Past President (which 
is me). 

My term as your President has been interesting! But we 
have persevered through a nearly two-year pandemic. 
Without a strong board we would not have been able 
to communicate through Zoom or our Newsletter. A 
special shout out to both Deborah Fisk and Lynn 
Osborne who have pitched in both at the Chapter and 
State level to help NARFE. 

I look forward to serving our Chapter as the Immediate 
Past President and taking part in revitalization our local 
NARFE organization.  

NATIONAL LEGISLATION 

Lynn Osborne & Don Utton 

Postal Service Reform Act of 2022 Passes House 
with Bipartisan Support 

On February 8, the House of Representatives voted on 
long-sought-after postal reform, passing the NARFE-
supported version of the Postal Service Reform Act of 
2022, H.R. 3076, with strong bipartisan support, 342-
92. 

The legislation gained NARFE’s support after it was 
amended to address our concerns. In particular, 
changes were made to prevent unintended increases to 
Federal Employees Health Benefits (FEHB) program 
premiums for federal employees and retirees. And 
unlike past iterations of postal reform, this bill 
preserves choice for current postal retirees regarding 
whether or not to enroll in Medicare Part B. 

NARFE is also pleased with included provisions to 
repeal the burdensome mandate to prefund future 
postal retiree health benefits and the bill’s codification 
of mail delivery at six days per week. 

H.R. 3076 will provide financial relief to the Postal 
Service that will improve the agency’s ability to 
remain a public entity providing a crucial service to the 
American people while simultaneously protecting the 
earned health benefits of postal and federal workers 
and retirees. The bill creates a new, parallel Postal 
Service Health Benefits (PSHB) program that is 
required to have the same benefits and cost-sharing 
requirements as the health plans offered through 
FEHB. The bill is also expected to provide cost savings 
for FEHB, as the FEHB risk pool will become cheaper 
to insure. 

The Postal Service Reform Act of 2022 now awaits 
Senate consideration. Senate Majority Leader Chuck 
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Schumer planned to bring the bill to the floor for a vote 
this week, but his efforts hit a procedural snag after the 
House clerk sent an incorrect version of the bill to the 
Senate. While the House quickly corrected the error via 
unanimous consent last Friday, Senator Rick Scott, R-
FL, objected to expedited consideration of the new bill 
on Monday. While Leader Schumer vowed to bring the 
bill to the floor for a vote and pass it, it’s unclear 
whether that will occur before the Senate leaves town 
for two weeks. 

Taken from NARFE Newsline, February 15, 2022 

Postal reform bill hits Senate snag 

“The Hill” by Jordain Carney - 02/14/22 10:38 PM 
EST 

"Unfortunately, there are pieces of this bill that blocks 
the opportunity for us to achieve our shared goal of 
responsibly reforming the Postal Service. ... I want the 
Senate to have the opportunity to work on this and 
improve it and deliver a bill that works," Senator Scott 
said, noting that he supported some provisions in the 
bill. 

"We can't afford to add stress on our already enormous 
national debt with poor financial planning, which I 
think this bill absolutely does," Scott added. 

Schumer then pulled the vote. Democrats started the 
process on Monday of putting the corrected legislation 
on the Senate calendar, which will let Schumer tee it 
up for a vote. 

Postal reform bill hits Senate snag | TheHill  

STATE LEGISLATION 
Steve Stastny 

Here is some information on two of the NARFE State 
Legislative proposals. These legislative actions 
themselves show that progress is being made and 
emphasize the importance of NARFE members 
contacting our state legislative representatives to 
support those and other items in our state legislative 
plan. 

1. We support Minimum Nursing Home Standards. A 
House of Delegates bill (HB 646) was introduced 
establishing hourly staffing minimum nursing 

home standards of 2.8 hours for nurse aides (CAN) 
per resident per day, 1.3 hours for registered nurses 
(RN) and licensed practical nurses (LPN) 
combined per resident per day, 0.75 hours for RNs 
per resident per day, and for a combined total of 4.1 
hours of nursing care per resident per day-
including RN, LPN and CAN. As of February 8, a 
House subcommittee had recommended 
continuing this bill to 2023. 
 

2. We support a Family Caregiver Tax Credit. A 
House bill (HB291) was introduced creating a 
2022-2036 nonrefundable income tax credit 
equaling 50 percent of eligible expenses up to 
$1,000 incurred by an individual in caring for an 
eligible family member who requires assistance 
with one or more activities of daily living. To 
qualify, the caregiver must not receive any 
compensation for the eligible expenditures and 
have a federal adjusted gross income not greater 
than $100,000 for an individual or $200,000 for 
married persons. The bill required the Tax 
Commissioner to establish guidelines and provided 
that any unused credit may not be carried forward 
by the taxpayer for five taxable years following the 
taxable year for which credit was issued. As of 
January 26, this bill had been referred to the 
Committee on Appropriations. 

CONGRESSIONAL UPDATES 
Bob Zombron  
CDL VA 7th Congressional District 

Bill Tracking 

The 117th Congress is scheduled to return to work on 
January 10, 2022. They have approximately one year 
to complete NARFE’s legislative priorities. The 
priorities are Postal Reform, Federal Annuities, DC 
Statehood, NARFE Centennial, Federal Personnel 
Policy, Federal Compensation and GPO/WEO. The 
above priority areas encompass thirteen bills that 
NARFE is presently tracking. Of the 13 bills only one 
– H.R. 3076, the Postal Service Reform Act is not 
favored in its present form. All Postal employees and 
retirees would be moved to the new Postal Service 
Health Benefits (PSHB) program, except Medicare 



eligible postal employees who do not enroll in 
Medicare. This bill risks increasing premiums for 
federal employees and retirees enrolled in Federal 
Employee Health Benefits (FEHB) program plans. For 
a total explanation of all thirteen bills currently in 
congress and the senate, review the NARFE Bill 
Tracker in the January/February 2022 issue of NARFE 
Magazine. Check the current sponsors of the above 
bills to see if your representative or senator has 
supported twelve of the thirteen bills that NARFE is 
advocating for you. The congressional web site has the 
current status of all bills and their sponsors in the 
House and Senate. Also, the NARFE.org website has 
been upgraded – it is aesthetically appealing and the 
format makes it easier to review items of interest.  

The 7th Congressional District 

According 2020 census results and the Virginia 
Supreme Court the latest plan submitted by the state 
for congressional representation changes the 
boundaries of Virginia’s eleven congressional districts. 
The 7th district has been moved further north to as far 
as Prince William County. Many of us in the present 
7th district may be moved into the new 1st and the 
rearranged 4th district. For example, if you live in 
Brandermill a definitive map has not been published to 
define the edges of the proposed districts. Therefore, 
we will have to wait until more information is 
provided. Abigail Spanberger, the current 7th District 
representative will run for reelection this fall in the new 
7th district. A boundary map was published in the 
Richmond Times-Dispatch in late December 2021; 
however, it did not identify boundaries such as streets, 
creeks, or rivers. Hopefully, we will have an answer by 
Election Day. 

Since we will lose Representative Spanberger to 
another area of the state, she appears to be voting for 
our priorities until the end of her term in the 117th 
Congress. She is a good friend of NARFE and we 
thank her for her advocacy. 

The life of the nation is secure only while the nation is 
honest, truthful, and virtuous.  

– Frederick Douglass 

Our Current Representatives 
VA Congressional District 7 
Abigail Spanberger – 1239 LHOB, Washington DC 
>DC Office:  202-225-2815 

VA Congressional District 4 
Donald McEachin – 314 CHOB, Washington DC 
>DC Office:  202-225-6365 

VA Congressional District 3 
Bobby Scott – 1201 LHOB, Washington DC 
>DC Office:  202-225-8354 

U.S. Senators 
US Senator Mark Warner (D-VA) 
>DC Office:  202-224-2023 
>Richmond Office:  804-775-2314 

US Senator Timothy Kaine (D-VA) 
>DC Office:  202-224-4024 
>Richmond Office:  804-771-2221 

Are you Confused about Re-
Districting? 
The long-awaited redistricting saga is almost 
complete. It took a vote, waiting for the delayed 
census, a bipartisan redistricting commission who 
failed to accomplish their work, and finally the 
Virginia Supreme Court had to intervene. Now sorting 
out who will run and where they will run will unfold. 
We await a pending lawsuit to see if there will be a 
special election in November 2022 for House 
Delegates in districts that were changed since the 
redistricting was originally supposed to be completed 
in time for the November 2021 elections. The Court 
could determine that an extra election is necessary or 
not necessary. We will wait and see. What a puzzle this 
has been.  

General consensus from every source I have read 
seems to think this process was as fair as possible. The 
Court unanimously found that in preparing the Final 
Redistricting Maps, the Special Master followed the 
Court’s instructions and fully complied with federal 
and state law in their proposal. 



The redistricting plans were approved on December 28 
by the Virginia Supreme Court after the state's 
bipartisan redistricting commission was unable to 
reach agreement on maps earlier this year. The court 
said it did not take into account the residences of 
incumbents. Representatives do not have to reside in 
the district they represent. 

The new maps are effective immediately. The two map 
drawers – Bernard Grofman, a Democrat, and Sean 
Trende, a Republican both stated in a memo filed with 
the court that the three maps they recreated for Virginia 
reflect “a true join effort” between the two. They 
agreed on almost all issues initially, and the few issues 
on which they initially disagreed were resolved by 
amicable discussion. 

The first full election will be in effect for the 2023 
elections for both the 100-member House and the 40-
member Senate. Now that is all I know in a “nutshell.”   

What does that mean for members of Chapter 2265? If 
you were in the 7th District, Congresswoman Abigail 
Spanberger, you have probably been moved to District 
4 (Congressman Donald McEachin) or District 1 
(Congressman Rob Wittman) or District 5 
(Congressman Bob Good). It appears that our Chapter 
members will be mostly distributed between Districts 
1 and 4 going forward.   

If you need any help figuring any of this out, please 
reach out and I will do my best. And that folks is a wrap 
for a very long, drawn out slice of Virginia history at 
its finest. 

Deborah Fisk 
valeg@vanarfe.org 
(804) 748-8722 

Update on Congressman McEachin 
Submitted by Debbie Fisk 

 

Throughout 2021, Congressman A. Donald McEachin, 
4th District Representative, and his staff have been 

working to serve us – the people of Virginia’s Fourth 
Congressional District – and ensure that our interests 
are being advocated for and represented in 
Washington. As January 2022 approaches, 117th 
Congress comes to a close, I would like to take this 
opportunity to present all that was accomplished in 
2021. 

Milestones and Accomplishments from 2021 

1. Support of the “Build Back Better Act”. 
Disappointed in Senator Manchin’s 
announcement that he intends to discontinue 
good-faith negotiations with his Senate colleagues 
and the White House. This legislation would make 
a meaningful difference in the lives of all 
Americans, including those in West Virginia, and 
would ensure expanded Medicare benefits, lower 
prescription drug prices, unparalleled investments 
in clean energy and environmental justice 
priorities, and so much more. 

2. Support of “the Lead Pipe and Paint Action Plan” 
that will help supplement and bolster investments 
made in the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law to 
replace lead-ridden pipes and remediate lead-
based paint. Jobs and better health for Virginians. 

3. Delivered approximately $217 million in tax cuts 
for more than 84,000 hardworking families in 
Virginia’s 4th Congressional District through 
expanded Child Tax Credit. This has had 
monumental impact on more than 4 million 
children who have been lifted out of poverty. 

4. Secured a grant from the Department of Health 
and Human Services to the Virginia Department 
of Health for home health care visits for 
$1,763,968. Home health care visits are essential 
to many homebound individuals, especially as 
they recover from the coronavirus pandemic. 

5. Verbally opposed Governor-elect Glenn 
Youngkin’s announcement that he plans to 
withdraw Virginia from the Regional Greenhouse 
Gas Initiative. This will significantly reduce 
revenue for the Commonwealth and slow our 
efforts to mitigate climate change while further 
disenfranchising historically underserved 
communities.  



6. Helped pass the bipartisan, bicameral “National 
Defense Authorization Act” for Fiscal Year 2022 
and secure key priorities in the legislation. This 
crucial piece of legislation supports American 
servicemembers and their families, protects our 
national security interests, and invests in our 
nation’s defense systems. 

7. Secured funding for all ten of the Community 
Project Funding requests. These include projects 
in Prince George County Central Water System. 
Surry Water Systems Upgrade, Petersburg Sewer 
Service Upgrades, Charles City County District 
Three Broadband Fiber Connectivity, Hopewell’s 
Cattail Creek Crossing Project, Historic Village at 
Dismal Swamp, Ettrick Train Station, RTR Teach 
Residency Early Childhood Pathway at VCU, An 
Achievable Dream Certified Academy at 
Highland Springs Elementary School, and VCU’s 
RVA Gun Violence Prevention Framework.  

One of the most important aspects of Congress is 
developing, making, and monitoring laws. New 
legislation is passed almost every week. If you would 
like to share your thoughts on current legislation that 
may affect you, your family and your community 
please reach out to Congressman McEachin’s office. 
His Washington office telephone: (202) 225-6365 or 
the Richmond Central Virginia Office at (804) 486-
1840.  

SERVICE OFFICER 

Virginia Bozarth 

If you or anyone you may know has a need for help 
with federal benefits or the death of a loved one, please 
reach out and I will try to help. I may not know the 
answer to the question, but I can get in touch with those 
who do and find an answer for you or connect you to 
someone who can help.   

What exactly does a Service Officer do? 

 Becomes the face and voice of NARFE – helps 
members apply for benefits, life insurance, etc. 

 Relays information as needed on Medicare and 
Medicaid, Social Security, and retirement 
benefits. 

 Writes notes to families of those who have passed 
to offer information and support. 

 Offers the “Be Prepared for Life’s Events” to 
NARFE members 

PROGRAMS 
Verona McLeod 

It’s a new year and we are canvasing members for 
ideas regarding areas of interest. During 2021 we tried 
to present speakers that we thought would generate 
interest. We also thought that doing so via ZOOM, for 
most of the year, would spark more interest and 
members would tune in for the presentations. 
Unfortunately, it didn’t turn out that way. Toward the 
last quarter we resumed in person meetings and had a 
Christmas luncheon. The participation was better for 
those events. Hopefully, we can develop a 2022 
Program calendar, with your help, that will create some 
enthusiasm. 

The March 9 meeting will be a “Chew ‘n Chat” 
program where members will have an opportunity to 
offer suggestions for the future of Chapter 2265 in 
regard to building and retaining membership while 
enjoying a Wegman’s sub boxed lunch!    

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
JANUARY 
11 Rose Acheson; 12 Suzanne Weeks; 14 Barbara 
Bartham; 15 Liz Mills; 17 Noel Boraski, Steve Long, 
Stuart Townes; 20 Betty "BJ" Gamble; 23 Sara 
Helgeson; 24 Cynthia Gifford, Sandy Powell; 25 
Donald Long; 26 Charles H. Reed 

FEBRUARY 
3 Dave Burton; 20 Jenny Mohler; 21 Joyce Taylor, 
Lynn Osborne; 22 Stephen Stastny; 26 Virginia Rosen 

MARCH 
2 Cindy Capel; 4 Frank Walker; 6 Connie Thomas; 10 
Kim Newton; 12 Faye McKay; 17 Judy Reid, Sharon 
Whitt; 18 Bob Potts, Denny Arner; 24 Verona 
McLeod; 28 Linda Chester; 29 Bill Gayle, Dolly Carter 



MEMBERSHIP 
Verona McLeod 

Happy New Year 

Chapter 2265 membership as of December 2021 was 
down to 211 members. This is roughly two thirds of 
what the number was about 4 or 5 years ago. There are 
about 129 national members in the area. It appears that 
some who renew their membership may not be 
choosing to belong to a chapter. This may be because 
of the chapter dues or because of an oversight. In any 
event check your membership to ensure you are where 
you want to be.  

The current membership’s average age is greater than 
70. We need to each become a part of the recruitment 
efforts to bring eligible younger people into the 
organization. It’s critical that we do this to maintain a 
creditable and viable organization which represents all 
of us.    

I cannot emphasize enough that NARFE LOBBIES 
ON OUR BEHALF. We need to support the 
organization to help them to help us by fighting for our 
earned benefits. Everyone who’s reading this 
newsletter needs to think about family, friends, and 
friends of friends who are or know of others who can 
join our organization and allow it to continue the fight 
for the benefits that we worked for and that some are 
currently working for as well. For those who are 
currently working please don’t think for a minute that 
your benefits are safe. We all are subject to lose our 
benefits, as we know them today, at any time. So please 
help us in our recruitment efforts. Also, if you are one 
of the many who have dropped your chapter 
membership in favor of national membership, please 
reconsider and join or return to our chapter 2265. We 
need your help.  

NARFE-PAC Month 
March is NARFE-PAC Month, a time for chapters to 
encourage members to contribute to the fund. There is 
a contribution form available in the NARFE Magazine. 
A successful NARFE-PAC Month is critical to 
meeting goals for the 2021-2022 cycle. A strong PAC 
enables NARFE to prepare for new challenges and 

opportunities beyond 2022 and allows NARFE to steer 
the conversation about our benefits in the face of the 
midterm elections.  

What is FEDHub? 
Deborah Fisk, Net Coordinator 

I am excited to share with you a very new platform that 
NATIONAL has implemented to keep us in touch with 
NARFE members across the country. It is a community 
designed just for us. You join the group, you setup your 
profile and you are asked to adhere to a few very basic 
rules about user etiquette. Log into your NARFE.org 
portal and there is a menu selection for FEDHub.  

I am amazed at some of the topics of discussion that I 
have found. One thing for certain, we may all be 
different but when it comes to protecting our hard-
earned federal benefits there is a commonality. 

There was a conversation the other day about “Is 
NARFE structure still relevant?”. How many times 
have we engaged in discussions about what is to 
become of Chapter as we know it today? There is a 
reference to a book by Tom Friedman, The World is 
Flat first published in 2005 with two subsequent 
editions. Friedman argues that the world has become 
flat due to globalization which is in turn fueled by 
changes in technology. So many of us can relate to that 
after the last 18-months. 

Consider that the IBM personal computer was 
introduced in 1981, NARFE membership peaked in 
1982 at 500K, the internet started to become popular in 
1991 with the introduction of the Netscape browser, 
and the iPhone (smartphone) was introduced in 2007. 
These technological advances “flattened” hierarchical 
organization making communications within and 
between organizations much easier. I cannot begin to 
imagine the impact that FEDHub is going to have on 
the future of NARFE. 

I have long believed that the decline in membership 
and finding volunteers in civic organizations was due, 
in part, to the rise of technology including the internet. 
People have begun to think that they can find solutions 
on the internet, software applications and smart 
devices. It seems we have lost our appreciation for 



fellowship and the satisfaction we can find as we 
interact with like-minded adults. 

It is true, membership in NARFE continues to decline. 
We have quickly reduced that 500K membership base 
down to 158K in thirty-plus years. I do not have a 
solution to the organizational issues, I wish I did. 
Membership in Chapters is declining but membership 
in National Only is increasing by only small 
percentages. It is increasingly difficult to find 
volunteers to serve in leadership positions from the 
Chapter level. In talking to some National Only 
members, they see Chapters as more directed to social 
purposes and they have no interest or time for that. 
However, I do believe that NARFE serves a purpose 
and I strongly recommend it to all Federal active and 
retirees. 

The 2014 Future of NARFE Committee report 
provided a blueprint for NARFE reorganization. 
However, it was met with limited success. Some 
recommendations were approved by the membership 
including reducing national officers from four to two 
and providing for optional chapter membership. But 
that may not have been enough. 

2022 may be a good year to launch an updated 
reorganization study. I am encouraged by the FEDHub 
platform which gives us an opportunity to interact with 
like-minded federal employees and retirees. We can 
stay in touch and with time bring NARFE into the 21st 
century by providing relevant information directly to 
members and make these resources easily available on 
the website by keeping information current.  

My thought is that we can have the best of both worlds. 
There is a human interest in the social aspects of 
Chapters, but we have to continue to up our game in 
technology. I would like to begin a dialogue with our 
Chapter members to talk about what you need from our 
association. I know we can work together and make it 
happen.  

Stay Inspired, Stay Involved! 

You must be the change you wish to see in this world. 

- Gandhi 

Federation of NARFE (VFN) 
Call to the Annual Meeting 
April 11, 2022, at 10:00 am via Zoom 

The 2022 Annual Meeting will be held virtually via 
Zoom. Registration is required to receive the Zoom 
link. All NARFE members residing in Virginia are 
eligible to attend and to vote for the Executive 
Committee Officers. 

VFN offices open for nominations are President, 
1st Vice President, 2nd Vice President, Secretary and 
Treasurer. The election will be held during the month 
of May 2022 and be conducted by the Ballot and 
Tellers Committee. The term of office for all positions 
will be July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023. The Areas 
will elect Area Vice Presidents (AVP) around the same 
time as the Annual Meeting on dates set by the 
incumbent AVP. The term of office for AVPs is July 
1, 2022 through June 30, 2023. 

The registration link for the Annual Meeting is: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcsfum
grjkjEtwXSUsW3W7RPNwWVwz6NSpl 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email 
containing information about joining the meeting. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to 
email Bob Martin, President, Virginia Federation of 
NARFE. 

ALZHEIMER’S  
Faye McKay, Chairman 

As a member of NARFT Midlothian Chapter, I have 
been blessed to serve as the committee chairperson for 
Alzheimer's. The Alzheimer's Association published 
an article in their newsletter in February that indicated 
a relationship between body weight and body mass and 
brain health. It was found that older adults who 
maintain a steady weight and body mass index (BMI) 
are less likely to experience rapid cognitive decline. 
Also, information was given about dementia and 
driving. It is important to note that a person living with 
Alzheimer's will, at some point, be unable to drive. It 
is important to plan ahead to help ease the transition. 
Here are some of the signs of unsafe driving:  



a. Forgetting how to locate familiar places 
b. Failure to observe traffic signs 
c. Making slow or poor decisions in traffic 
d. Becoming angry or confused while driving 

Let's stay informed about Alzheimer's and dementia. 
The Alzheimer's Association keeps us informed 
through monthly newsletters. We can read about the 
latest research on this disease enabling us to help our 
families and others in their time of need. 

Alzheimer’s Research Donations 
Edward Heflin, Chapter Treasurer 

Chapter 2265 contributed $1,014 to Alzheimer’s 
Research in 2021. That total includes $794 from cash 
and checks made payable to the Chapter, and $220 
from payments made directly to NARFE Alzheimer’s 
Research.  

Most of the money was collected at the Spring Picnic 
held at Rockwood Park and the second biggest 
fundraiser was at the November Chapter meeting 
which included a fun second chance auction. If you 
have not been able to come to a monthly meeting 
recently, try to put it on your calendar. There is always 
something to learn when we get together and share 
experiences. 

All contributions collected have already been sent to 
Donna Shackelford, the VFN Alzheimer’s 

Chairperson. They have or will be acknowledged by 
Donna. The Alzheimer’s Association also 
acknowledges “in memory of” contributions. 

Hopefully, we can continue to have opportunities to 
continue this good work. I look forward to more 
activity in the name of Alzheimer’s in 2022.  

Alzheimer’s, a very fatal disease, robs the victim of 
both their physical and mental capabilities, and in 
many cases, is very slow to take your life. This is 
devastating; both to the patient as well as those who 
take on the role of caregiver. I speak from personal 
experience. I ask you to think of someone suffering 
from this dreadful disease or the family and friends that 
have become caregivers each time you dig deep and 
give to this very worthy research project.  

NARFE has been instrumental in continuously making 
large contributions to the National Research Fund from 
the very beginning. Every dollar you raise makes a 
difference in the lives of those facing this devastating 
disease and helps bring us closer to the vision of the 
Alzheimer’s Association: “a world 
without Alzheimer’s and all other 
dementia.”   

Please be generous in the coming year. 
Again, thank you for making an impact 
in the fight. The end of Alzheimer’s 
starts with YOU! 

NARFE Midlothian Chapter 2265 Meeting  
 

 

 

Wednesday 
March 9, 2022 

10 am – 12 noon 

“Chat ‘n Chew” 
Luncheon Meeting 

Hopewell UMC 
6200 Courthouse Road 
North Chesterfield, VA FREE 



On the Road with Lynn 

Happy New Year!  

I’m sad to report that our beloved “Euni” 
passed away on November 12, 2021. She 
was 90. Many years ago, there was a need 
of resources to publish the NARFE 2265 newsletter, so Eunice stepped up to 
offer trips and used the proceeds to fund the newsletters. This was a big help 
to the chapter and a means of information for all chapter members. She did 
this for over 20 years!  

I’m planning a trip on May 24, 2022 to Tangier Island. The details are below. I 
hope we will be able to take this trip and as the time goes on, more people will 
be comfortable in getting out and traveling. If you want to go on the May 24 
trip, please give me a call to reserve your seat (804.275.2102). 

Stay safe and well!  

Lynn - 804.275.2102 or jcolmo68@comcast.net 
 

Cruise to Tangier Island 
Tuesday – May 24, 2022 

Tangier Island is a small, largely unspoiled, fishing village lined with quaint 
narrow streets. It is considered the “soft crab capital” of the nation. Although 
modernization has come to the Island it still has not lost its charm. The people 
of Tangier, who speak with a lingering trace of Elizabethan accent, are warm, 
friendly, and proud of their Island. Once arriving in Reedville, you will board 
the Chesapeake Breeze for a 1 ½ hour cruise to Tangier Island. On your way 
you will learn about historic Reedville, the center of one of the largest fishing 
industries in the U.S. The Chesapeake Breeze often passes fishing boats 
working their nets or large ocean freighters traveling between Baltimore and 
Norfolk. Once arriving at Tangier, you will enjoy lunch at a local restaurant, 
Lorraine’s, included in cost. You’ll have a choice between Fried Crab Cake or 
Fried Flounder Sandwich, with two sides, dessert and a beverage. After lunch, 
stroll along the small roads and visit the unique gift shops or, for a small fee, 
hop aboard one of the local’s golf carts and take a tour around the island. The 
Chesapeake Breeze will be docked at Tangier for two and a half hours.  

Cost Per Person: $140.00 (Payment due by April 26th) 
Departs Chippenham Hospital at 7:30am - Returns 6:30pm 

There will be NO stop for breakfast.  
Make check payable to Lynn Osborne and mail to: 

8201 Indian Springs Road 
N. Chesterfield, VA  23237 

Cancellations made within three (3) business days 
of departure are “Non-Refundable.” 

Chapter 2265 
Committees 

Alzheimer’s: 
Faye McKay 
804-378-0826 

Audit: 
Shirley Alexander 

804-275-8405 
Chaplain: 

In memory of 
Charlie Wilson 

Greeter: 
Pat Warhurst 
804-658-1208 
Hospitality: 

Cathy Dorsett: 804-674-4039 
Ann Simpkins: 804-379-3631 

Membership: 
Pat Warhurst 
804-658-1208 

National Legislation: 
Don Utton 

804-896-1804 
Net Coordinator: 

Deborah Fisk 
804-748-8722 
Newsletter: 

Lynn Osborne 
804-275-2102 

Parliamentarian: 
Lynn Osborne 
804-275-2102 
Programs: 

Verona McLeod 
804-744-4589 

Public Relations: 
Norma Smith 
804-379-6712 

Service Officer: 
Virginia Bozarth 
 804-275-0820 

Special Activities: 
Lynn Osborne 
804-275-2102 

State Legislation: 
Steve Stastny  
804-271-8690 

Sunshine: 
Pat Warhurst 
804-658-1208 

Telephone Tree: 
Vacant 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
============================================ 
NARFE Chapter 2265 
P.O. Box 565 
Midlothian, VA 23113 

Dated Material  

SUN MON TUES WED THU FRI SAT 

March, 2022 

    

  

 

1 

First Day of 
Women’s 

History Month 

2 
 

3 4 

 

5 

 

6 

 

7 8 
 

9 
Membership 

Meeting, 10am 
Hopewell UMC 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

 

13 

Daylight Saving 
Time Starts 

14 15 

 

16 

 

17 

St. Patrick’s 
Day 

18 

 

19 

 

20 21 22 

 

23 

 

24 

 

25 26 

27 
 

28 29 30 31   
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